
From: Tony Shearer  
Sent: 05 January 2022 11:01 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>; Barrett Daliah 
<Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: [pinnacle-n10] FW: The Broadway 266 MHB N10 

 

Dear Licensing team, 

 

We would like to make a representation against the licence application for The Broadway 266 

Muswell Hill Broadway N10 reference WK/000521383. 

 

We regularly have issues with the Broadway bar and their customers, all of which are likely 

to continue unless the licence is revoked or restricted. At the very least we would like to see 

the operating hours reduced to match other venues in the area, and have some enforcement in 

place to make sure they can meet the terms of their licence.  

 

The issues we regularly face are: 

 

- bass noise from the sound system can be heard and felt from within my flat (with the 

windows closed) 

- on weekend evenings intoxicated crowds gather on the pavement outside the venue and our 

front door which can be intimidating to pass if returning home late.  

- our front door is used as a smoking area and on many occasions the smell of cannabis gets 

drawn inside the building. 

- the noise at closing time regularly wakes me and my family. There doesn't seem to be any 

attempt to disperse customers 

- Broadway customers often park in our carpark and cause disturbance to residents as they 

return to their vehicles late at night. Damage has been caused to residents cars by bar 

customers using the car park (captured on cctv) 

- cars regularly park on the main road outside the venue despite it being adjacent to a 

pedestrian crossing causing a traffic hazard. Often we have to walk on the road to get around 

the obstructions. 

 

I have attached a log of some recent events along with links to video footage. 

 

Thank you for considering my comments.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

Anthony Shearer 

Anastasia Alexandrova 
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